G. Institutional Commitment:  A brief summary of the University and Departmental commitment to this program is given in Table G1; details are described elsewhere in this proposal.

	Table  G1   Highlights of Rochester's Institutional Commitment
· As stated in Section F, Project Administration, the University is committed to fulfill its financial commitment to all DOEd fellows in the case that funds from the Department of Education are insufficient.  In a letter to the chair, dated July 1998, the Dean of the College, Dean LeBlanc has re-affirmed this commitment which has been in place since the beginning of the GAANN program in 1988.  As mentioned below in Section I, Yearly Budget, the University’s matching support significantly exceeds that required by  GAANN program guidelines. (see attached letter from Dean Slattery).

	· The University fully supports the salaries of the directors and staff of the Program for Women in Science and Engineering, Kearns Center, and the McNair Academic Year and Summer Research Programs, and the University also contributes substantially to the operational costs of these programs.  The Department has strongly supported the WISE program, and many of its faculty have collaborated with WISE projects and activities (described in detail in section E, Recruitment and Retention).  The Department’s emphasis has been to provide a supportive environment for a diverse student population. For example, since 1991, the Department has run a yearly gender and diversity workshop which is attended by all new faculty and graduate students (discussed in section J, evaluation plan).  There is an ongoing program to upgrade University buildings with improved handicap access ramps and doors, and to provide adequate parking for disabled staff and students.

	· The Department is committed to providing support for all students in good standing in all years prior to the completion of the Ph.D.  In particular, if an advisor’s grant is not renewed, the Department provides support to the affected students, either as teaching assistantships or as research fellowships in the last semester prior to completing their Ph.D.

	· All entering graduate students in physics are offered Teaching or Research Assistantships or fellowships to support their graduate work.  The Department will receive additional institutional support to honor the commitments made to GAANN Fellows should funding for this program cease.  As research assistants, students are supported by Department research grants, which have totaled on average $9M per year in recent years.  Additional support is provided by special fellowships, including the University’s Sproull Fellowships, the University Provost’s Fellowships for Minorities, the Department’s Marshak Fellowships (from privately donated funds), and others.  The supervised teaching programs have been institutionalized using University funds since 1983, and the Department will ensure continuation of all of these activities in future years.


In addition to reviewing the project’s ongoing activities throughout the year, the members of the university oversight committee provide comments for the yearly progress reports.  Letters of support from the University administration (Deans Slattery and Roth, and Kearns Director Olivares are included in Appendix 2.) 
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